
 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:  March 25, 2021 
TO:  Education Workforce and Youth Committee 
FROM:  Colin Tarbert, President and CEO 
POSITION: Support 
SUBJECT: City Council Bill No. 21-0028 

Landmark List – Clifton School  
 

 

INTRODUCTION 
The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) is reporting on City Council Bill 21-0028, 
introduced by Councilmember Ramos, on January 25, 2021.   
 
PURPOSE  
This Bill proposes to designate the Clifton School, located at 2670 Kennedy Avenue, as an 
historical landmark: exterior.  
 
BRIEF HISTORY 
The Clifton School was built in 1882 and was added to the Baltimore City Public School System 
in 1888, when the City of Baltimore annexed 26 square miles of Baltimore County.  While many 
of the schools annexed in 1888 were eventually demolished and replaced, the Clifton School is 
a rare survivor from that period of Baltimore City’s expansion.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT  
None 
 
AGENCY POSITION  
The BDC supports passage of City Council Bill No. 21-0028. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Kim Clark at 
KClark@baltimoredevelopment.com and 410-837-9305.  
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